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Presidents Message 
My report on the 2024 International Moose Convention  
This year the International Convention was in New Orleans, and it 
was informative, educational, very hot and humid. The food 
was great everywhere you went around the French quarters. There 
was chicken and daiquiris, Pizza and daiquiris and fried catfish. 
Along with shopping open 24/7.  We walked Burbon Street, listened 
to some good music and took a paddle boat down the Mississippi 
River. However, most of my time was spent at the air-conditioned 
Convention Center. First morning I went to the Moose Legion 
Breakfast, listened to Chuck Barber about his President's project 
which started out to be a Tractor for Moose Haven and ended up 
being a Tractor, Chipper and garden tools. Then he turned over his 
gavel to Vice President Ronnie Serio. Met up with Liz, had some lunch 
then took in a workshop later that night, the grand opening session. 
The next two days were pretty much the same sessions and 
workshops, all very interesting and informative.But I will have to say 
that one of my favorite things was meeting Moose members from all 
around on the street, restaurants, airport and talking about their 
lodges and me talking about ours.  
Women of the Moose: A gain in membership of 1001.   
Chairman of the Board John Sipes hands his gavel to Bob Funky. One 
million members is the goal for next year.  
Over 4000 Moose Members attended this year's Convention. Finally, 
Hay/CV Lodge 1491 received the première Lodge Award.  
Thank you all for sponsoring me to go to this convention  
Sincerly, Blaze Hayes, President of Hay/CV 1491  
 

 
 
 

 

Administrators Message 
The summer is about to end and soon the holiday months will be upon us. We have many great events through the end of 
the year so be sure to check them out.  We can continue to put on great events but without the support of our members 
they cannot be successful.  
The regular football season will be in full effect and to accommodate that we will now be open earlier starting at 10am on 
Sundays and not closing until 8pm. We may stay open later depending on the crowd but that will depend on both the games 
and the crowd. We will be planning many fun things during the football season including food specials, like walking tacos, 
hot dogs and other things. We will also have giveaways during some games. So be sure to come on down so you don’t miss 
out. 
Our next big project at the lodge is to redo our back parking lot asphalt. Over the last months we have been working on the 
far back parking lot as many members had concerns about the number of items being stored back there. By the time you 
read this article the hauler will have already come to clean up most of the lot. While it is still a work in progress, we are on 
it.  Now back to the new asphalt. This job will cost tens of thousands of dollars to do. We have a few quotes and want to 
get this done by next summer.  We have one fundraiser in place right now. If you come into the lodge social quarters, you 
will see on the mirror there are 200 envelopes numbered $1 through $200. We are asking for donations of an amount you 
are comfortable with. If you would like to donate $5.00 then take the envelope with that dollar amount on it, put the cash 
or check in the envelope and give it to the bartender on duty. Once all envelopes are spoken for, we will have raised. 
$20,100.00. Not bad for the cost of 2 boxes of envelopes. But we need your help to make this a success so come on down, 
enjoy a meal a drink or some friendly conversation and grab one of those envelopes and be a part of making our new 
parking lot a reality. Thank you in advance for your support. 
We hope to see you down at the lodge either volunteering or attending one of our events or just hanging out. Remember, be 
proud to show your membership card as the bartenders will be asking. We do this to protect our tax-free status. Also, why 
should nonmembers enjoy the same privileges as our members we need to protect our lodge.  

 
 
 
 



 

                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                     
 

 
 

  
   

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
 

 

Senior Regents Message 
 

I am truly re-energized as the Senior Regent of our 
Chapter, having attended the Moose International 
Convention in New Orleans at the end of July. As a 
Board Member of Women of the Moose (WOTM), I 
have been involved in writing/mailing donation 
checks to Mooseheart and Moosehaven every 
month for our special projects, and Scholarship 
and Maintenance for years.  
At convention, I was again reminded of the “WHY” 
that Chapters do the work they do, why we 
fundraise and send those checks every month. At 
the convention, I met Helen Taylor, the Executive 
Director of Moosehaven who is sweet and warm 
and a committed part of Moose. In talking to her, I 
learned that the senior residents at Moosehaven 
“do not want for anything.” Helen emphasized 
that the people living in the retirement community 
that she works at everyday are truly taken care of, 
in large part because of the work that Moose 
WOTM Chapters do. We (Fannessia Williams, our 
current WOTM Secretary, and our Lodge Board 
Member, and I) also were able to meet Gigi 
Peterson, our WOTM Sunshine Grandparent, who 
we “adopted” through Moosehaven Sunshine 
Grandparent Program who is an absolute BALL OF 
FIRE! We will continue to send her cards and 
goodies, to enrich her life (and ours too). The 10 
graduates from Mooseheart this year were granted 
scholarships in the amount of $314,660; that is an 
impressive number. I am always inspired to hear 
from/meet Mooseheart graduates. I was moved 
when I heard a speech given by Mooseheart 
Graduate Gunnery Sgt. Carmen Nicholson. 
Mooseheart honestly produces adults that are not 
only successful, but part of their upbringing there 
genuinely influences them to make contributions 
to whatever they are involved in. They are taught 
a lifelong lesson to serve their communities. This is 
a valuable reminder for me, a parent of a 
“tween.” Surely if Mooseheart can do this, I can 
too… Being part of WOTM, which I learned at 
convention is the largest women’s fraternal 
organization in the world, makes me beyond 
PROUD! Cheers, Renee Belk Senior Regent 

Women of the Moose 
BOARD OF OFFICERS AND 

CHAIRMAN 
2024-2025 

 
Sr. Regent  Tina ‘Renee’ Belk 
 
Officers    
Jr. Past Regent  Melissa Mahar 
Treasurer   Arlita Shelby 
Secretary   Fannessia Williams 
Guide    Patty Castro  
Application Review   Beatriz Caudillo-Soria 
Membership                       Dina Munday 
Mooseheart/Moosehaven  Bev Hoover 
Higher Degrees           Karen Clay 
Fraternal Activities          Joanna Hewitt 
Audit Chairman                 Cheryl Branin 
  
 

WOMEN OF THE 

MOOSE 

 

LODGE  
MOOSE LEGION  

Meeting update:  
2nd Tuesday of every month @ 

6:30 
CV/Hayward Moose lodge 

Game room 
Please come out and join the 
meeting to get all the news. 

 



 
 

 

HAVE YOU MET?? 

EACH NEWSLETTER WE WILL FEATURE A SPECIAL LODGE MEMBER 

 
               

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

 

 

BILL QUARRY 
Bill has been a member of the Moose Lodge since 2000. Prior to being a 

member Bill was a promoter of bands. He would rent the lodge hall and 

have dances. This went on from 1958-1960. Lots of young adults dancing 

the night away. Bill went on to promote some great bands. That career 

went on from 1958 to 1983. Also, during that time Bill was drafted into 

the Army from 1960 to 1963. He was with the Military police. He also 

owned Frenchie’s night club in Hayward for 3 years. Live music and lots of 

dancing. Bill has also owned Minit Printing for 55 years. He has also 

written 3 books on his promo days. Personally, I would love to read one.  

 

Bill was born in Utah. When he was 8 the family moved and settled in 

Castro Valley. He then married and had 1 son. He also has 1 grandson. He 

has done lots of traveling. Bill is a young 88 years old.  

If you come down to the lodge on Saturdays, you will find him playing 

cards. Sometimes his group will play all day.  

 

Thanks, Bill, for all the support you give to our lodge.  
 

 

 

WOMEN OF THE MOOSE 
 

On 8/18 the WOTM 

Chapter 934, celebrated 

their STAR Treasurers. 

Renee Belk 

Arlita Shelby 

Earlene Jensen 

Dina Munday 



 

                     

MOOSE LEGION NEWS 
 

 

 

Every Lodge of the Moose Fraternity has a “Lodge Moose Legion 
Committee”. The mission of this committee is to provide a greater service to 
it’s Lodge in terms of increased fraternalism through activities, events and 
volunteerism. The success of this mission is measured in terms of increased 
membership, strengthened social networks, and an improved sense of self 
worth simply by participating in the events and activities held by this 
committee’s efforts. 
Our committee meets each month on the 2nd Tuesday at 6:30pm. This 
committee works with the Lodge Activities Committee and the WOTM 
Chapter 934 to organize and hold events that benefit the Lodge, Moose 
Charities or the community directly. The Lodge calendar shows all the 
events going on in our Lodge, and your attendance is greatly appreciated. If 
you’d like to learn more about this committee, wish to volunteer, or have an 
idea for an upcoming event, please reach out to me at 
sec.alacosta70@gmail.com or text me at (510)506-4314 and I will do my 
part in getting you involved or your ideas put into motion.  
All of us at HCV Moose Lodge 1491 appreciate your continued support, and 
we hope to see you at the upcoming events! 
Fraternally, 
Damon Russell 
LMLC Assistant Secretary  

 

MUSIC IS HERE! 
JOIN US FOR SOME “BIG BAND” MUSIC 

LAST WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 8:00 
18 PIECE BOB ENOS BIG BAND 

COME OUT AND DANCE WITH US 

mailto:sec.alacosta70@gmail.com


 



 

                    

 



 



 

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paint'n With Friends  
Hayward/Castro Valley Moose Lodge 1491, 20835 Rutledge Rd., Castro Valley 

Lodge fundraiser to support our valued Veterans   

For all Moose Members,  & Qualified Guests 

Sunday, October 20, 2024, 1-3:30pm 
  We will all paint this picture, with Instructor Tami Brown 

 

$40 RESERVE NOW, 40 Painter Limit.  Call Karen @ (510)228-8548  

To hold your reservation, payment is due, in advance,  by 

10/10. 

If paying with a check, make payable to;   Hayward/CV 

Moose Lodge 1491. 

Price Includes;   your painted canvas, ALL paint supplies, 

your 1st glass of wine or beverage and lite appetizers.  We will 

also have a 50/50 raffle opportunity. 
 



SEPTEMBER 2024 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

      1 
   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

2 3 
 

4 5 6 7 8 
 

Poker  

7:00-10:00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Moose Legion 

Meeting 6:30 

Cornhole 6:30 

Poker 10:30 

Lodge 

Meeting 

7:30  

 

KK 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

Poker 7:00 

 

Poker 10:00am

 

Poker  

Omaha 11:00 

 

 

 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

VFW Meeting 

 

Poker  

7:00-10:00  

 

Cornhole 6:30 

 

Poker 10:00am 

WOTM 

Meeting 

6:30 

DOMINO 
TOURNAMENT 

7:00 

 

5 Spot  

Dance group 

 

 

 

KK 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

Poker 7:00 

Poker 10:00am 

 

 

 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

Buon Tempo 

Dinner 7:00 

Poker  

7:00-10:00 

 

Cornhole 6:30 

 

 

 

Poker 10:00am 

Poker 10:00am 

Lodge 

Meeting 

7:30  

KK 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

Poker 7:00 

FISH FRY 

12-2 

SPADE 

TOURNEY 

Poker 10:00am 

 
 

FLEA 

MARKET 

10:00-3:00 
 

Poker  

Tourney 11:00 

 

 
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

American 

Legion 

Meeting 

Poker  

7:00-10:00 

NEW MEMBER 

ORIENTATION 

 

 

Cornhole 6:30 

Poker 10am 

 

 

 

Poker 10:00am 

 

BIG BAND 

MUSIC 8:00 

SPADES 

TOURNAMENT 

7:00 

 

NFL 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

Poker 7:00 

ANNIVERSARY 

PARTY 

Poker 10:00am

 

 

SPAGHETTI 

FEED  

6:00-8:00 
 

 

30       

 

 

 

     



 

                    

OCTOBER 2024 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

   

Lodge 

Meeting 

7:30 

 

 PINK OUT 

Poker 7:00 

 

 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

 

Poker 10:00am 

 
 

 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

Buon Tempo 

Dinner 7:00 

 

 

Poker  

7:00-10:00 

 

Cornhole 6:30 

 

 

 

 

Poker 10:00am 

 

WOTM 

Meeting 

6:30 

 

DOMINO 
TOURNAMENT 

7:00 

 

5 Spot 

Dance group 

Poker 7:00 

 

 

 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

Poker 10:00am 

 
 

 

 

 

Poker   

Omaha 11:00 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

VFW Meeting 

 

 

Poker   

7:00-10:00 

Moose Legion 

Meeting 6:30 

 

Cornhole 6:30 

Poker 10:00am 

 

Lodge 

Meeting 

7:30 

  

Poker 7:00 

 

 

 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

 

Poker 10:00am 

 
 

PAINT 

WITH 

FRIENDS  

1:00-3:30 
 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

Buon Tempo 

Dinner 7:00 

 

Poker  

7:00-10:00 

Cornhole 6:30 

 

Poker 10:00am 

Lodge 

Meeting 

7:30 
 

 

 

 

SPADES 
TOURNAMENT 

7:00 

 

Poker 7:00 

 

 

 

 

Karaoke 7:30 

Poker 10:00am 

 
 

 

TRUNK OR 

TREAT 10-3 

 

Poker Tourney 

11:00 

 

 

28 29 30 31    
American 

Legion 

Meeting 

 

Poker  

7:00-10:00 

 

Cornhole 6:30 

 

 

 

 

Poker 10:00am 

 

 
BIG BAND 

MUSIC 8:00 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 

                    

 

 



 

 



 

                    

 



 



 

                    

 



 



 

                     

 

 WHO WANTS TO PLAY CARDS?  

THE LODGE HAS SEVERAL GAMES!                     

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

CHECK OUT THE GAMES DAYS AND TIMES! 
• Mondays Texas Hold ‘Em 7:00pm 
• Tuesday 10:00am, Dealers Choice 
• Fridays Texas Hold ‘Em 7:00pm 

• Saturdays 10:00am, Dealers Choice 
• Sunday, 2nd Sunday 11:00, OMAHA 

• Sunday 4th Sunday, 11:00 Tournament 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

 

LODGE HOURS 
 

*MONDAY-THURSDAY 

4:00pm TO 11:00pm 

 

*FRIDAY 

2:00pm-1:00am 

 

*SATURDAY 

12:00pm TO 11:00pm 

 

*SUNDAY 

10:00am TO 8:00pm 

 

HAPPY HOUR 
Did you know that the lodge 

has this? 

Monday-Friday 

4:00-6:00 

.75 off any drink 

 

Please be prepared and 
PROUD to show your 

MOOSE CARD. 
 


